
City of Selden 
City Council meeting minutes 

May 15, 2023 
 
 The Governing Body of the City of Selden met in regular session on Monday, May 15th, 
2023 at the Selden City Office.  The meeting was called to order at 7:00 pm by Mayor 
Koerperich.  Present were:  Bernie Koerperich, Mayor; Dusty Spresser, Jacque Boultinghouse, 
Steve Rogers, Danielle Schiltz, and Tammie Stevenson, Council Persons; Tiffany Stevenson; 
Leroy Spresser, City Superintendent, and Jacqueline A. Neff, City Clerk.  
 
 The Pledge of Allegiance was recited at this time. 
 
 The floor was turned over to Tiffany.  She discussed the plans for the 1st of July.  The 
committee is looking to get a bounce house and a train to give kids rides.  They would also like 
to have a cornhole and sand volleyball tournament.  There will be a dunk tank, and food 
vendors.   Jackie will put on next months agenda to allow fireworks be shot off until midnight 
until on the 1st.  Danielle will talk to Brandon about using the Hoxie Hotrodders speaker system 
for the fireworks display.  Tiffany then left the meeting. 
 
 The council sent over the minutes from the April 10th and April 28th meetings.  Danielle 
motioned and Steve seconded to approve the minutes as written.  The motion carried.  
 

Dusty motioned and Danielle seconded to not be paid for the special meeting.  The 
motion carried. 
 
 The alarm should be installed by the end of the month. 

 
The new line for the generator is to be installed tomorrow, the 16th. 

 
 It was decided to give the following donations:  $100.00 to the Hoxie Hotrodders, 
$750.00 to Full Out Fireworks and $500.00 to the fireworks committee.  
 
 Danielle is working on the grant for the fence.  Bernie will get her a bid for the fence. 
 
 The window has been ordered for the Community Building.  The paper towel dispenser 
is now working correctly.  The air conditioner line needs to be resealed.  It was decided to order 
a piece of tin to cover the hole on the back of the building.  The light on the garage is now 
working.  There will need to be a bid for the work to be done to the building.  It was decided to 
change the inside lights to LED as they need replaced. 
 
 Bernie stated that Brandon contacted him about a donation to the school’s bicycle rodeo. 
The donation would be $50.00 and the city’s name would be on the t-shirt.  It was okayed by the 
council to pay the $50.00. 
  
 The council went over the monthly voucher list.  Jackie stated that two bills needed to be 
added to the voucher list.  One to the Hoxie Hotrodders for $100.00 and the second to K-Lawn 
for $369.00 for park grass fertilizer.  Dusty motioned and Danielle seconded to approve the 
voucher list and the two aforementioned warrants and warrants be drawn on the Treasury for 
the same.  The motion carried. 
  



 Leroy had a bid from B & H Paving for chip sealing the streets.  The bid is $50,000.00.  
They would be willing to allow us make two payments, one when the work is done and the final 
payment after the first of the year.  The council asked Leroy to get a bid from McCormick also. 
 
 Leroy stated that the cleaning of the sewer should be next week. 
 
 Tall weed letters will be sent to Leah Scott, Karen Adelman, Bruce Harold, Isaac 
Astalosh, Peoples State Bank, Renee Lewis and Yockey Jones. 
 
 There was discussion about the budget.  Jackie was asked to contact David Leopold 
about the steps that will be needed to raise the budget. 
  
 There being no further business, Dusty motioned to adjourn the meeting at 8:05 p.m.   
Steve seconded, the motion carried and the meeting adjourned. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
Jacqueline A. Neff, City Clerk 


